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Sharing His Love 
through your donation to the 

Canadian Television Evangelism Offering, February 13 



Sharing His Love 
by L.R. Krenzler, Director of Communications, Canadian Union Conference 

Pictured are the Pratt family with Pastors Ken Corkum and Luke Fessenden. 

The following letter came to the "It is 
Written" office: 
Dear Sir, 

I have been watching your programme 
"It Is Written" for several months and 
would like some literature on your church 
if possible. 

I would like to receive "Sail Your Own 
Seas" and if one is available a book or 
script which outlines the fundamentals of 
the church. Could you also tell me if 
there is a pastor of the church any closer 
than Halifax and if it is possible to make 
an appointment to attend a service. 

I thank you for your excellent pro-
gramme and am looking forward to re-
ceiving your books. 

Sincerely 
Greg H. Pratt 

In response, literature was sent along 
with information on a local chur^h and 
crusade held within a few weeks of their 
letter. 

Let me give you a little background of 
this letter as given to "It Is Written" by 
Greg and Brenda Pratt. 

"We felt a definite need for a change 
in our lifestyle. We had accepted that 
there is a God, but could not accept 
some teachings such as: 1. eternal tor-
ment and 2. fear religion. 

"We previously had attended another 
Sabbath-keeping church in 1979, but 
found its people lacking love. 

"I recalled the Bible Story books, pur-
chased in North Bay, Ontario in 1971, 
and how their treatment of the issues 
seemed to us in line with what we 
dreamed to he God's love. 

"In the fall of 1980 we watched an 
`It Is Written' programme not knowing it 
was an S.D.A. programme for about 4-6 
weeks but enjoyed the message. 

"Previous to this we had tried to find 
out which church published the Bible 
Stories. We could not determine it from 
the books, but we could from The Desire 
of Ages, purchased along with Bible 
Stories. We looked up Mrs. E. G. White 
in the encyclopedia which cross referred 
to the Advent Movement and finally to 
the Seventh-day Adventist Church. I was 
pleased and surprised to see on the cred-
its that the Seventh-day Adventists spon-
sored 'It Is Written.' 

"After some time we finally wrote 
and requested information and literature. 
Upon receipt we read some of the litera-
ture sent and felt we had found the 
church we had been looking for. 
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"Included in the letter was a notice of 
meetings beginning in New Minas on 
June 26, 1981. We still had not decided 
definitely to attend. 

"We were just ready to go out for the 
day when Pastor Glen Corkum phoned 
us. He came over to visit us and invited 
us to the meeting starting that evening. 
We went and kept going. We can't de-
scribe the feeling we had but I'm sure it 
was the Holy Spirit who brought us to 
God. 

"With the help of Pastors Glen and 
Ken Corkum and Paster Luke Fessenden 
we were baptized July 25, 1981 and are 
part of the New Minas church family. 

"We realize there is a lot to learn yet, 
but we are so happy to be members of 
the Adventist family. 

"We have attended our first Camp 
Meeting and it won't be our last. We 
feel so at home with the people around 
us and have made many new friends." 

—Greg, Brenda, Tim, Wendy 
and Terry Pratt 

This is only one story among many 
which have taken place as a result of 
the mass media programmes. Your sup-
port is appreciated. You are the people 
who keep the programmes on the air. 
Thank you for another good offering 
February 13. 

Thank You for Your Gifts on Feb. 13 
What does your offering support? 

1. It Is Written (II Est Ecrit) pays for 75% of all air time in Canada. 

2. Adventist Radio Television Services — ARTS — produces Destiny (English), and Portu-

guese programmes. 

Future plans and challenges. 

1. More French coverage in Quebec, Ontario, New Brunswick, and Manitoba. 

2. More Portuguese coverage in Alberta and British Columbia. 

3. Health programmes to be produced by ARTS in cooperation with the General Conference. 

This offering will be divided as follows: 

2/3 for It Is Written and Il Est Ecrit. 

1/3 for Adventist Radio Television Services — ARTS. 

Do You Have a $400 Story? 
LISTEN magazine is offering 14 cash prizes totaling $2600 in its 1982 "Say It! We'll LISTEN Contest," 

and the editors are waiting for you to claim a prize. 

The judging will be in two categories of writers: student and professional, and in two categories of 
writing: story and article. 

Two prizes of $400 will be awarded, one in each category of writing. In addition, four first, second, 
and third prizes of $200, $150, and $100, respectively, will be given, one of each in each category of 
writing for both types of writers. 

An author may enter as many manuscripts of up to 1500 words as he chooses to produce, but only 
one prize will be awarded per author. 

The deadline is May 14, 1982. Winners will be personally notified within six weeks of that date. Manu-
scripts that don't win an award will be considered for purchase at regular rates of 4¢ - 7¢ per word. 

"The purpose of this contest is to obtain quality manuscripts for the magazine and to discover new 
talent," says Barbara Wetherell, assistant editor. 

"I hope that an author with something to say will take advantage of this opportunity," she continues. 
"An interested writer should send for our contest packet containing an entry form listing the rules of the 
contest, writer's guidelines, and a sample magazine." 

Write to: "Say It! We'll Listen Contest" c/o LISTEN, 6830 Laurel Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 
20012. 
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!MARRIEDS 

by Robert H. Pierson 

Stewardship Is More Than Money 
by Perry Parks, Director of Stewardship, Canadian Union Conference 

It is very interesting to find that many 
people in the world feel that more money 
would be the answer to all their prob-
lems. Likewise, some in the church feel 
that more money would be the answer to 
all the problems (better to call them 
challenges) in the church. I would like 
to suggest that the greatest need in the 
church today is not more funds, more 
institutions or more organization. I be-
lieve that the greatest need in the 
Seventh-day Adventist Church today is 
not money but Men! and Women and 
Boys and Girls, who love the Lord so 
much that they are willing to acknowl-
edge His total ownership. Not just His 
ownership of their possessions but own-
ership of their lives. This includes time, 
talents, body temple, and, of course, the 
treasures He entrusts us to manage. 

It is unfortunate that the word "stew-
ardship" to most people is limited to 
money. As important as money is to the 
task of carrying the gospel to all the 
world, a broader concept of Christian 
stewardship is essential if we are to be 
the people through whom God is going 
to complete His work on this earth. 

Recently I was reading a story that 
happened in Los Angeles, California. I 
would like to share it with you, because 
it helps us to understand that even in 
family life we must be willing to give 
more than money. 

A young boy was picked up by the 
Los Angeles police for armed robbery. 

His parents were called. They had the 
normal strained reactions — embarrass-
ment, irritation and anger. They were 
embarrassed to be in the police station in 
the first place. They were embarrassed 
to think what their friends might say. 
They were also embarrassed because they 
were sure their names would be in the 
paper. They were irritated because it had 
disrupted their plans for the evening, and 
that this escapade would upset their 
schedule in upper-middle-class suburbia. 
They were angry at their son for sub-
jecting them to this indignity, and they 
were angry at themselves, and they 
blamed each other for what had hap-
pened. When they confronted their boy, 
he sullenly looked at the floor as he re-
ceived a dual tirade against him. 

Finally, his mother asked him, "Why, 
Freddy, why? We gave you everything. 
Any time you said you wanted anything 
there wasn't a solitary thing that we 
didn't get for you. We gave you every-
thing. What more could we have done? 
If you wanted something, why didn't you 
ask for it? All you had to do was ask. 

You didn't have to steal." 
Freddy sat there for a long moment, 

and finally he looked up. "Do you really 
want to know? Do you really want to 
know?" 

"Yes, of course, I really want to 
know." 

"Sure, you gave me everything — too 
much. When I wanted Dad to play ball 
with me, he said, 'Sorry, Freddy, I'm too 
busy. You know how it is. Here's a dol-
lar. Why don't you go down to the malt 
shop? Okay, son? Okay?' When I wanted 
you to stay home, Mom, and just be with 
me, you said, 'I'm sorry, Freddy, I've 
got a bridge date,' or 'Here, why don't 
you take this money. I hear there's a 
new show down at the Paramount. It's 
really terrific!' Sure, I understand. I was 
in the way. I didn't want money. I didn't 
want things. What I wanted was you. I 
needed you! I needed you!" 

You see, there are some things for 
which money is no substitute at all. Our 
time, our talents, our body temples. 
When we make a covenant with our Cre-
ator He really wants us to turn our lives 
completely over to Him. Jesus came, not 
to give money, but He gave Himself. He 
gave His life. No amount of money 
would do to purchase our salvation. Be-
ing good stewards is more than money. 
It calls for an unreserved commitment of 
all we have and all we are. I trust that 
if you haven't made that type of com-
mitment you will want to do it right now. 

Take One Metriopathein 
Sounds like a medicine. Really it's a 

Greek word from the Bible. But it does work 
like a wonder drug; it's guaranteed to help 
make your home a happier place in which to 
live. 

In Hebrews 5:12 in the King James 
version, it is translated "have compassion." 
One translator, however, prefers "to feel 
gently." 

Scholars say metriopathein is a word that 
is very difficult to translate. But it is a 
wonderful word. It includes the ability to face 
difficult situations without becoming angry 
or resentful. If a husband or wife has metrio-
pathein, they will not lose patience when a 

spouse or a child senselessly makes the same 
mistake over and over. 

Although metriopathein does not react 
angrily to imperfection in a loved one, neither 
does it condone the fault. Rather metriopa-
thein strives to discover a loving way to help 
the erring one to grow. 

If we had more metriopathein in our 
relationships one with another, if we "felt 
gently" more often toward our loved ones, 
what encouraging places our Adventist 
homes would be! 

Be sure you have a generous supply of 
metriopathein in your home today! 
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Have You 
Heard 
About the 
Celebration? 

The Great Commitment Celebration is 
coming. It's a special weekend when youth 
throughout the country will be celebrating their 
personal commitment to Jesus through baptism. 
If that common element with Noah and Moses 
and Jesus is not yet a prized part of your 
experience, why not consider taking this 
opportunity to be a part of one of the 
happiest celebrations ever? 

Contact your pastor, Bible teacher, or 
principal, and tell him about the decision 
you're considering. 

And if baptism is a step you have already 
taken, be sure to set aside the weekend as a 
time of happy recommitment to that new life! 
Be an active part of the celebration. Rejoice 
with your friends who are taking this important 
step. And rejoice for the opportunity to think 
about the new life you've enjoyed since 
celebrating your commitment to Jesus. 

Throughout the world, sponsored by the General Conference, young men and women are com-
mitting their future to the Lord. And making the important decision to celebrate that commit-
ment through baptism. 

On May 14 and 15 Adventist churches throughout the Canadian Union 
will rejoice together as many of our youth celebrate their commitment 
to Christ through baptism that Sabbath. 

Start planning now to blend your voice in the celebration song: "The Lord is my strength and 
my song, and He has become my salvation." 	 Exodus 15:2. 

GREAT COMMITMENT CELEBRATION 
—A WORLD YOUTH MINISTRY 
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In a world dark with a misapprehension of God's character— 
We dare this day to celebrate the Light. 
In the noisy and hectic pace of modern life— 
We dare this day to celebrate the Still, Small Voice. 
In a world where millions die for lack of food— 
We dare this day to celebrate the Bread. 
In a world where there is only superficial quenching of thirst— 
We dare this day to celebrate the Water of Life. 
In a world where men's hearts fail for fear of the unknown— 
We dare this day to celebrate the way God has led us in the past. 
In a world where life is but threescore and ten years— 
We dare this day to celebrate the Giver of eternal life. 
In a world where death is no respecter of persons— 
We dare this day to celebrate the One who rose and reigns eternally. 
Today we celebrate our commitment to the Ruler of the Universe. 



Kingsway College Graduates and 
Former Teachers and Students 

Let's communicate! Exciting things are happening on campus. Your support is 
needed to keep Kingsway growing. 

❑ The enrolment goal for this year has been reached. 
❑ A Two-year Registered Nursing Course at Kingsway College has been 

approved by the Ontario College of Nurses and is being studied in church 
committees. 

❑ The Alumni gifts last year helped toward the purchase of six classroom 
computers. 

❑ The Class of '56 had a terrific homecoming last year. The Class of '57 will be 
especially honoured this year. 

❑ An Alumni Newsletter is being prepared just for you. 
Please mail in the blank below and include the latest news about yourself for future 

issues. 
An active Alumni Association can do a lot to enhance the already fine school 

programme at Kingsway. 
Take the time today to contact your alma mater: 

( 	 ) 
Last Name 	 First Name 	 Maiden Name 

Street Address, Apartment Number 

Province (State) 	 Postal Code 

Please check: ❑ Graduate, Class of 
❑ Former Student 
❑ Former Teacher 

Mail to: Mrs. Carolyn Osmond 
Alumni Representative 
Kingsway College 
Box 605 
Oshawa, Ontario L1H 7M6 

hi itiIt ottihmabies 

Formation of New Company: Multiplication 

by Division 

"Prepare workers to go out into the 
highways and hedges. We need wise 
nurserymen who will transplant trees to 
different localities and give them advan-
tages that they may grow. It is the posi-
tive duty of God's people to go into 
regions beyond. 

—Christian Service, P. 183 

In the Vacation Bible School report 
for the Victoria Church this year, it was 
noted that for the last three years, this 
church has sponsored their children's 
summer outreach to the community, un- 

der the direction of Gayle Haeger with 
some excellent helpers, in the Colwood 
area of Greater Victoria district. As the 
VBS programmes were so well received, 
with attendance increasing each year, it 
was generally agreed that Colwood-
Mechosin area would be a good place to 
break new ground. 

Several Victoria Church members and 
church families are located in the "west-
ern communities", a population of some 
40,000 people, and some have to travel 
quite long distances to attend the Vic-
toria church each week. After holding  

several meetings with those who live in 
this district, they decided, under the 
guidance and leadership of Pastor Ger-
ald Haeger, to launch out into the un-
known, and by faith begin to make plans 
for the Colwood mission field. 

Two Victoria church families agreed 
to commit themselves to stay by this en-
deavour for at least a year to give the 
group the support of experienced church 
leaders. 

After several weeks of seeking and 
investigating leads, for a place to hold 
Sabbath worship, Pastor Haeger found 
the pastor of the Pilgrim United Church 
was the most helpful. Although his 
church was being used on Sabbath morn-
ings for choir practice, he said to Pastor 
Haeger, "if we could find another loca-
tion with a piano for our choir to prac-
tice, you could use our church." 

On September 26, after a potluck Sab-
bath lunch at the home of John and 
Marie Peters, 33 members met to con-
sider organization plans and preparation 
for the first Sabbath service in Colwood, 
just a week away, and still no place to 
worship. 

We engaged in prayer groups for 
guidance and wisdom. The group needed 
a place to worship, the United Church 
needed a piano. 

After rising from our knees, it was de-
cided that we should call the United 
Church pastor, and he said, "if we had 
a piano in my home, the choir could 
meet at the parsonage" (next to the 
church). Answer number 1. A place to 
worship, but what about a piano? 

One of the members in the group (a 
recently baptized lady), said "I'll pay for 
a piano". Answer Number 2. Praise the 
Lord! 

So, it was finally arranged. God had 
provided a place to worship in Colwood 
for the Adventist church. 

In a small new country church nestled 
among tall conifer and maple trees, 
which could be seen through the clear 
glass windows of the church, truly a 
church in the wildwood, seventy mem-
bers and visitors came to worship the 
Creator on His day, and see a dream be-
come reality. On October 3, on behalf 
of the British Columbia Conference, 
Gary DeBoer, Conference Secretary-
Treasurer declared the "Juan de Fuca" 
company, an official organization of the 
sisterhood of the Seventh-day Adventist 
churches of British Columbia. 

A delicious lunch was served in the 
social room for all attending the opening 
service. May the 40 members of this 
new company have God's blessing upon 
them, and many souls for their hire. 

—Kathleen C. Piper, Correspondent 
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Market Gardening and a Baptism 

at Fountainview Farms 

Fountainview is a boarding high 
school of thirty-five to forty students 
who live in the four large student homes 
with the respective "home heads". Four-
teen volunteer workers make up the fac-
ulty and staff. Any person desiring this 
type of rural high school may attend if 
he agrees to the high standards of the 
school. All the faculty are Seventh-day 
Adventists and most of the students are 
baptized members. 

The harvest season is over and the 
students and staff are finished the second 
year's trial of the gardening work ex-
perience program at Fountainview Farms, 
18 miles south of Lillooet on Highway 
12, in British Columbia. Twelve boys and 
girls and several junior workers partici-
pated in the project which is an "Earn 
your Way" plan of market gardening. 
Any student or worker may use a desig-
nated plot of the fertile valley area set 
aside for it. They must plant, cultivate 
and prepare for the market the products 
they raise. These are sold at the produce 
stand in Lillooet or to local and city 
markets. 

The plan provides 60 percent of earn-
ings to go to the school for the use of 
the land, irrigation and seed. The re-
maining 40 percent goes toward the stud-
ent's school expenses for the following 
year. It is possible for one to earn his 
entire way, depending on weather con-
ditions and his own expertise. For the 
workers, all they earn above $500 goes 
to the school. 

A baptismal service for Mr. and Mrs. 
Peter Ford, was held Sabbath afternoon, 
October 24 in the holding pond above 
Fountainview Farms, Youth Training 
Center, by district pastor, Ole Unruh. 

Approximately sixty family members, 
relatives, teachers and students witnessed 
the ceremony as the candidates were im-
mersed in the chilling water. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ford thereby became 
members of the British Columbia Con-
ference Church. 

Alex Ramsay, Director 
Department of Communication 

News From Golden 
In October the Golden S.D.A. Church 

sponsored a Better Living class which 
was well attended by church members 
and 8-10 guests each night. Marilyn 
Smart, R.N., together with her husband 
Craig, leaders from Fountainview, Lil-
looet, B.C. conducted the five-night se-
ries with slides, followed by cooking 
demonstrations by our local church la-
dies. The final evening a vegetarian sup-
per was served to about 40 people who 
requested another series soon. 

The Golden S.D.A. Church school is 
now in the new building, erected by local 
members and is paid for by local mem-
bers. Bob Hamilton the teacher, his wife 
and two children are a welcome addition 
to the church. 

An official opening of the new addi-
tion will take place soon. This will pro-
vide Sabbath School rooms, a kitchen, 
Dorcas work area and general meeting 
rooms. 

NOW, $15 purchase coupon when you order 
either of these Ellen G. White sets 

The purchase of each set entitles you to 
$15 toward your next ABC purchase. A 
coupon must accompany your CON-
FLICT and/or TESTIMONIES order(s) 
for the offer to be valid. 

TESTIMONIES FOR THE CHURCH 
9 volumes, deluxe set, 
$60.90 
Every Adventist home 
needs this basic set of 
church counsels. 

CONFLICT OF THE AGES Series 
5 volumes, deluxe set, 
$52.85 
Includes: 
Patriarchs and Prophets 
Prophets and Kings 
The Acts of the Apostles 
The Desille of Ages 

	  The Great Controversy 

Please add tax and 10% for postage and handling. Order • 
from your Adventist Book Centre or ABC Mailing Service, 
Box 398, Oshawa, Ont. LI H 7L5. Prices subject to change 

without notice. 

uuurun
nnunnu 

■ 

GOOD FOR $15 
on your NEXT ABC purchase. This coupon must accom-
pany an order for the TESTIMONIES FOR THE I 
CHURCH, deluxe set at $60.90, for the offer to be valid. in  

COUPON 

GOOD FOR $15 
on your NEXT ABC purchase. This coupon must accom-
pany an order for the CONFLICT OF THE AGES Series, 
deluxe set at $52.85, for the offer to be valid. 

I 	 I 
I 	 I 
I 	 I 

No cash value. Offer expires March 31, 1982 	
For validation, c 

No cash value. Offer expires March 31. 1982
lip and enclose this coupon with your order. 1 	For validation, clip and enclose this coupon with your order. 

IMMMEMM=MIMIMM=MIMM=MMIMIINEM________________NEM 
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Name 

Address 

Type of suite preferred: 

❑ One Bedroom 

❑ Two Bedroom 

G round-breaking 
for New 

Citizens' Centre Senior 
Another milestone for the care of 

senior citizens was reached on Sunday, 
November 22, 1981. It was the 
around-breaking for the new Heritage 
Green Senior Citizens' Centre at 
Stoney Creek, near Hamilton, Ontario. 
With approximately 200 individuals in 
attendance, ceremonies began at 2:00 
p.m. in the Hamilton Mountain 
Seventh-day Adventist Church; later 
moving to the proposed site of the 
centre. There, church and government 
leaders, along with many members and 
friends broke ground for the future 
establishment that will aid in the care 
of senior citizens. 

Among those taking part in the 
service at the church and ground-
breaking site were: Nellie Ritchie, 
organist; a vocal solo by Mark 
Newman; welcome by Eric L. Juriansz, 
pastor of the Hamilton Mountain 
Seventh-day Adventist Church; invo-
cation by Elder G. W. Morgan, 
President of the Ontario Conference 
of Seventh-day Adventists; introduc-
tion of guest speakers by Keith Hein-
rich, Director of Development for the 
Heritage Green Centre; guest speakers 
were Dr. Stan Hudecki, MP — Hamil-
ton West; William Sears, Mayor of 
Stoney Creek and Elder J. W. Wilson, 
President of the Seventh-day Adven-
tist Church in Canada, who had the 
prayer of thanksgiving and led in the 
act of dedication. Elder M. D. Suiter, 
Treasurer of the Ontario Conference 
of Seventh-day Adventists, pro-
nounced the benediction. 

The history of the development of 
the Heritage Green Senior Citizens' 
Centre was presented as follows: For 
many years the Hamilton Mountain 
Church has been desirous of building 
a nursing home or senior citizens' 
residence in Hamilton. The main per-
sonalities behind this were Mrs. 
Gladys Daniels, Mr. Stewart Thede 
and other members within the Hamil-
ton Mountain Church. Apnroximately 
two and a half years ago, Pastor Dean 
McDaniel, Secretary of the Conference 
Corporation began discussions with the 
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architectural firm of Mutusi, Baer. 
Vanstone, Freeman and the local 
congregation about what could be done 
in the Hamilton area. Apnroximately 
two years ago, a small sub-committee 
was established to look into the pos-
sibility of getting approval from 
Canada Mortgage and Housing Cor-
poration to build a Senior Citizens' 
building. Discussions began with Mr. 
Ralph Brook of Canada Mortgage 
and Housing. 

In making a survey of Hamilton, a 
site was found on Upper Gage Street, 
owned by Ontario Land Corporation, 
which suited our purposes well. 
Pastor Eric Juriansz; Keith Heinrich, 
Treasurer and Development Officer of 
the Conference Corporation, and the 
architects met with the Ontario Land 
Corporation regarding this piece of 
property. Representatives of the 
Ontario Land Corporation stated that 
they had another piece of property in 
Stoney Creek which might be more 
suitable. The Stoney Creek site was 
visited and it was discovered that it 
was an attractive site, adjacent to a 
park and residential area. Subsequent-
ly a grout) of seniors from the Hamil-
ton Mountain Church were taken to 
the site. They were very happy with 
it, and chose it above the Hamilton 
location. This accomplished, negotia-
tions with Ontario Land Corporation 
led to the purchase of the site for a 
Senior Citizens' building. 

In subsequent deliberations it was 
decided that approximately half of the 
land was needed for the Senior Citi-
zens' complex. The balance of the land 
will be held for a nursing or retirement 
home building and a new church 
which could be established in that 
area. 

The target date for the completion 
of the Heritage Green Senior Citizens' 
Centre is December, 1982. 

*For more information, please fill out 
this form and return it to the Ontario 
Conference of SDA, Box 520, 
Oshawa, Ontario L1H 7M1. 
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Artist's concept of Senior Citizens' Centre near Hamilton, Ontario. 

Keith Heinrich, development officer, anticipates 	Pastor Eric Juriansz stands beside the newly- 
the first back hoe operation for the footings. 	poured footings. 
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New Conference Ministerial Secretary/Co-ordinator of Evangelism 
It is a pleasure to welcome Elder 

Lester Carney to the Ontario Conference 
as Ministerial Secretary and Co-ordinator 
of Evangelism. Brother Carney is an 
evangelist of experience in both eastern 
and western United States. Three years 
ago he accepted the post of Ministerial 
Secretary in the Indiana Conference 
where he has held numerous public cam-
paigns along with his duties in the Con-
ference Office. He comes to Ontario with 
a wealth of experience in training pastors 
and evangelists, holding public crusades, 
and working with the administrative team 
in the conference office. 

His family includes his wife Bernice 
and their two children Franice and 
Lester III. Both of the children are cur-
rently teaching church school in Indiana. 
The Carney's will be residing in Oshawa. 

Elder Lester Carney, new conference Ministerial 
,Secretary-Co-ordinator of evangelism. 

Pastor Carney began his work in the 
Potomac Conference where he served as 
both pastor and then evangelist. He is a 
graduate of Columbia Union College and 
holds a M.A. degree from Andrews Uni-
versity. His work on the west coast of the 
United States included terms of service 
as conference evangelist in the Upper 
Columbia and Southeastern California 
Conferences. 

We feel fortunate to have a man of his 
experience to lead the Ontario Confer-
ence into the great evangelistic exploits 
that the hour in which we live demands. 
Let us work and pray that the evangel-
istic outreach in Ontario, under his lead-
ership, will be all that God intends that 
it should be. 

—G. W. Morgan 
President, Ontario Conference 

A New Dimension in Vacation Bible School 
The Thunder Bay Bethel church la-

dies may have originated a new and ex-
citing kind of "Vacation" Bible School 
programme. They have chosen to call it 
"Winter Bible Camp" for the reason that 
it begins in the fall and concludes in the 
spring. The first program was held Sep-
tember 18 in the South Gillies, Pearson 
Pardee Community Hall approximately 
28 miles from the city of Thunder Bay. 
The following will explain. 

The membership in Thunder Bay has 
for some time been under personal con-
viction that they must do more for their 
Lord. Continuing emphasis by the pastor 
on each member doing something for the 
Lord in home territory, meant that for 
several members the South Gillies com-
munity and surrounding area should re-
ceive their attention . . . So what was 
there to do? 

In April, a well attended V.B.S. Work-
shop, conducted by Mrs. Pat Bailey, 
Assistant Director, Ontario Conference 
Sabbath School Dept., sparked an idea. 
Since there is no binding rule for hold-
ing Bible Schools for children during 
summer vacations only, (and what with 
the difficulty of staff scheduling for a 
solid ten-day event) the "South Gillies" 
ladies came up with the plan of an all-
day, one-day-a-month, Bible School run-
ning through the entire school year, us-
ing the Teachers' Professional Day off. 
This in essence, provides the children 
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with a vacation, and our ladies with an 
opportunity. 

Following Church Board authorization, 
the initial Bible Camp with 21 excited 
children in attendance was launched. 

The all-day program naturally had to 
include lunch. This event was planned 
to be a cooking class learning situation 
for the children, who helped in its pre-
paration. 

Bible Classes, Physiology, Nature 
Study, Arts and Crafts, Sketching, Elec-
tronics, Spinning, Home Nursing, Guitar 
Instruction and Outdoor activities con-
cluded with total participation at clean-
up, completed the action-filled day. 
There was even time to practice for a 
forthcoming Christmas program. 

Throughout the October, November 
and December programmes, the children 
and parents have indicated an apprecia-
tion for this kind of programme. Several 
of the local community mothers have ex-
pressed a desire to be included in the 
program to assist if needed. 

This outreach Bible Camp programme 
has put purpose to every local neighbour-
hood contact, besides enhancing the 
credibility and acceptance of a church 
that cares and serves. 

—Pastor D. J. Donesky 
Thunder Bay 

Health Awareness Series 
Closes in Sudbury 

Health is fast becoming the number 
one concern of the Canadian public. This 
fact was proven once more as the figures 
from the latest health series were totalled 
in Sudbury after a three-and-a-half-
month programme came to a close. 

Sixteen people attended the 2-5-4 
Smoke-No-More series, ten attended the 
"Taste of Nature Cooking Classes", and 
twenty-four attended the 10-Day Stress 
Control Clinic. The positive influence of 
the cooking classes was realized when a 
number of the students showed up at the 
Adventist Bookmobile to purchase vege-
tarian cookbooks and other health-related 
literature. 

Another church group expressed a de-
sire to sponsor a one-day Stress Control 
Seminar for their members with Pastor 
Schlehuber as the guest speaker. 

On November 25, thirty-six people in-
cluding one newspaper reporter and 
many of the students from the above 3 
courses, and a number of new faces at-
tended the closing of the Sudbury health 
awareness programmes. 

A Daniel/Revelation Seminar is plan-
ned for early January. It is our hope that 
many of the individuals who attended the 
health programmes will be among those 
in attendance. 

—Mrs. Laurie Lovelace 
Communications Secretary 

Sudbury SDA Church 



Participants in November 28,1981 church dedication and 50th anniversary program at Sudbury were left 
to right: Elder Marvin Suiter, Treasurer of the Ontario Conference of SDA; Elder William Morgan, 
President of the Ontario Conference of SDA; Rev. Jeremy Mahood, pastor of the All Nations Church in 
Sudbury; Elder Billy Kennedy of Berrien Springs, Michigan; Elder LaVerne Schlehuber, pastor of the 
Sudbury Seventh-day Adventist Church. 

LEGAL NOTICE 
ONTARIO CONFERENCE OF THE 

SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTIST 
CHURCH 

Notice is hereby given that the twenty-
fourth triennial session of the Ontario Con-
ference of the Seventh-day Adventist Church 
will be held at the College Park Church in 
Oshawa, March 14, 1982. The purpose of 
this session is to elect officers and depart-
mental secretaries for the ensuing biennial 
term, to consider possible changes in the 
constitution and by-laws and to transact such 
other business as may properly come before 
the Conference. The first meeting of the 
session will be called at 8:30 a.m. Eastern 
Standard Time. 

Each Seventh-day Adventist Church in 
Ontario shall be entitled to one delegate 
without regard to numbers and an additional 
delegate for each twenty-five members or 
major portion thereof. 

G.W. Morgan, President 
T. McLeary, Secretary 

Community Services 
Meeting in Sudbury 

"Do we help people because we want 
to make converts to our church, or do 
we help them because they need our 
help?" C. S. Greene, Director of Corn-
munitv Services from the Canadian 
Union of Seventh-day Adventist Church, 
put this question to delegates at a recent 
meeting of the Northern Ontario Com-
munity Services Federation held at 835 
Churchill Street in Sudbury. 

The morning programme also in-
cluded a film entitled "Conflagration" 
which was presented by E. R. Bacchus, 
Director of Community Services for the 
Ontario Conference of Seventh-day Ad-
ventists. This film was shown with per-
mission of the Red Cross Society. 

Improvement of relief services, prep-
aration of health programmes and the 
need to anticipate and be prepared to 
meet disasters in conjunction with local 
actencies were among the topics dis-
cussed during the session. Delegates re-
viewed immediate projects and future 
goals. "The campaign to gather food for 
Christmas baskets for needy families is 
the immediate project in Sudbury, and 
the establishment of a Community Ser-
vices Centre to work in several areas in-
cluding health and disaster relief is one 
of our long-term goals," noted Mrs. Gail 
McLaughlin, local Community Services 
leader. "There is more salvation in a loaf 
of bread, than in many sermons", Elder 
Greene concluded. 

On November 28, 1981, eight months 
after moving in, the Sudbury Seventh-
day Adventist Church held its dedication 
and 50th anniversary services. 

With the sanctuary filled to capacity, 
ceremonies began during the morning 
worship service with guest speaker Elder 
Billy Kennedy from Berrien Springs, Mi-
chigan, giving the anniversary sermon. 
Elder Kennedy is the son of charter 
member Mrs. J. Kennedy. 

Following the anniversary service, all 
members and visitors were invited to at- 

tend a potluck dinner especially pre-
pared for the occasion. 

The afternoon ceremonies began at 
3:00 p.m. with guest speakers Elder 
Marvin Suiter, giving the dedicatory 
prayer; Rev. Jeremy Mahood of the All 
Nations Church, giving the scripture 
reading; Elder William Morgan, giving 
the dedicatory sermon and Mrs. Olive 
Bennett presenting a historical review. 
Linda Tralla, visiting from Oshawa, pro-
vided special music for both services. 
The location of the new Sudbury Church 
is at 835 Churchill Street. 

The Sabbath School Department of the Ontario Conference 
presents 

March 6-7, 1982 
in Oshawa 

Dr. Roger Dudley 
of 

Andrews University 

Author of 
"Why Teenagers Reject Religion" 

and 
"When Teenagers Cry Help!" 

Parents 	Teachers 	Youth Workers 

Come hear Dr. Dudley in person 
Improve your adult-teen relationships 

Sabbath, March 6 
11 o'clock — Bowmanville SDA Church 

2 p.m. — Registration — Kingsway College Chapel 
2:30-5:00 and 7-9:30 — Kingsway College Chapel 

Sunday, March 7 
9-11:00 a.m. — Kingsway College Chapel 

Seminar Fee — $12 husband/wife 	$10 single 
Meals — $2.75 each 

Please arrange your own accommodation 

Sudbury Dedication and Anniversary 
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Halifax Crusade 

A five-week evangelistic crusade 
will be held in the Halifax area 
March 20 - April 24, 1982. 

Pastor Lawton G. Lowe, Presi-
dent, Maritime Conference will 
be the crusade speaker, assisted 
by Pastors Ken Corkum, Edwin 
Richards and Luke Fessenden. 

Readers are asked to send names 
of possible interests for further 
contact to: 

Pastor Luke Fessenden 
Comp 86, Barretts 

R.R. No. 1, Lr. Sackville, N.S. 
B4C 2S6 

Group who were baptized at St. George. Back row 
left to right, Claude Bastien, Kevin Daigle, Pastor 
Max Mercer, Front row Graham Cooke, Mrs. 
Cooke, Mr. Cooke, Sheryl Cooke, Penny Allen and 
Jerry Cooke. 

Saint John, New Brunswick Crusade 

A five-week evangelistic crusade 
will be held in Saint John, New 
Brunswick, April 18 - May 22, 
1982. 

Elder Grant Gunter, Maritime 
Conference evangelist will be the 
crusade speaker, assisted by Max 
Mercer, pastor of the Saint John 
district. 

Readers are asked to send names 
of possible interests for further 
contact to: 

Pastor Max Mercer 
Group Box 2 

Woodward Ave., 
Saint John, N.B. E2K 4G7 

Maritime Baptism 

On November 14 Pastor Max Mercer, centre, had 
the joy of bapti zing Brenda Hodgson, Kim Steeves, 
Scott Arbeau and Mark Worden. 

issmatissui 
If Only for the Children 

Do you have the desire in your heart 
to help hasten and further God's work? 
Does the missionary spirit burn deep 
within you? Do you wish to leave the 
city and live in a more rural setting, or 
do you want to give your children more 
Christ-centred influences? If you can 
answer yes to all or one of these ques-
tions I may have the answer for you. 

Truro is a beautiful town in central 
Nova Scotia and is surrounded by farm-
ing land. Among many other advantages, 
it has an extensive Agriculture College, 
a Teachers' College, and a new S.D.A. 
church. This lovely church on the out-
skirts of Truro, with a growing member-
ship of 40 members, will begin holding 
regular services the first of the year. 
There is room for a church school to 
begin and this is where we need your 
help! We need several more families with 
school age children (grades 1-8) in order 
to begin our school. 

Children are God's gifts to us, and in 
this late stage in earth's history the devil 
is working overtime to influence our 
children in the wrong direction. Now, 
more than ever, it is so very important 
that our children get a Christian educa-
tion, one that will correspond and supple-
ment the training they should be receiv-
ing at home. This is why we in Truro 
are praying for enough children to start 
a school this coming year. Won't you 
help us? Listen to the Lord speaking to 
your heart, and like Abraham, step for-
ward in faith. Remember, if only for the 
children. ... 

You will be wanting more information 
regarding location, employment, etc., and 
I will be very happy to answer all re-
plies. 

—L. Peppard 
Great Village, N.S. 
Canada BOM 1L0 

Church Planned for 
Bedford 

An "organization day" marked the 
intention to establish a church at Bed-
ford, N.S. The thirty-three members 
have chosen Gilbert Cooke as head elder 
and their pastor is Kenneth Corkum. 
Distinguished guests from the Canadian 
headquarters office and the Maritime 
office included Pastor Lawton Lowe who 
was the principle speaker. The organiza-
tion service was held at Sandy Lake 
School where eighty students are enrolled 
in grades one to twelve. 
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Baptism Concludes Series 
in St. George 

A five-week four-nights-a-week evan-
gelistic crusade, November 1 to Decem-
ber 6 held in the St. George New 
Brunswick Seventh - day Adventist 
Church culminated in a baptism of five 
young people and two adults on Sab-
bath, December 12 in the Saint John 
church. 

Max Mercer, speaker for the crusade, 
and pastor for the Saint John district, 
was assisted by Claude Bastien, the St. 
George church school teacher, his wife 
Linda and the pastor's wife, Goldie. Var-
ious church members also gave valuable 
assistance. 

—Max Mercer 
District Pastor 

Halifax Surpasses 
Ingathering Goal 

Under the direction of the Lay Activi-
ties Leader Thelma Boutilier, the Hali-
fax Church has again surpassed their 
Annual Ingathering Goal. Inclement 
weather prevented many solicitors from 
turning out during the week, but a 
wholehearted effort was made on the 
two Saturday evenings during the cam-
paign. Thelma thanked all those mem-
bers who so ably contributed time, effort, 
money and talent to surpass our goal by 
$200. A total of $5,200 was raised dur-
ing the period Nov. 21 to Nov. 29 which 
the City of Halifax alloted the church 
for its campaign. 

—Nelson C. Boltz 
Communications Director 



StiftgaikaNftwStiSkatehiM~Sii asspbcie 
Regina's Cooking School is Follow Up of 

	
"Parousia" — A New 

Evangelistic Series 
	

Pathfinder Club 
Regina's Adventist Church held its 

first introductory vegetarian cooking 
course in six years with tremendous re-
sults. The programme, which was held 
Sunday evenings for four consecutive 
weeks in November, attracted 60 stu-
dents. 

Most of the cooking school students 
were recently introduced to the Advent 
faith through an evangelistic series held 
this past summer by Pastor Bob Hossack. 
Although they had never experienced a 
vegetarian diet before these new mem-
bers demonstrated an eagerness to learn 
better eating habits and a willingness to 
change. 

The introduction each night was fol-
lowed by a lecture, demonstration and 
film. Samples of the recipes prepared 
each evening, were provided before open-
ing ceremonies. 

A guest speaker, Ruth Vasar, the 
Public Health Nutritionist for the City 
of Regina, gave a lecture on the four 
basic food groups and nutritional require- 

Ninety-fifth Birthday 
Celebrated 

A Sabbath fellowship dinner was held in 
honour of Brother Chris Hodgson's 95th 
birthday in Moose Jaw, October 3. He was 
born in Leeds, England in 1886 and came to 
Canada in 1909. He was later baptized in 
Regina by Elder Macintosh. Since that time 
Brother Hodgson has faithfully attended 
camp meeting with the possible exception of 
one. He is in regular attendance at church 
each Sabbath often walking the several blocks 
distance. When congratulated on his 95 
years, Brother Hodgson says, "I am waiting 
to see the Lord's coming." 

Linda Armson, Correspondent 
Moose Jaw Church 

Mr. Chris Hodgson is 95 years old and celebrating 
with him is his daughter, Mrs. Ruth Bodrug. 

ments for a vegetarian diet. Ms. Vasar 
reinforced the previous lectures on nu-
trition and prepared the groundwork for 
the next lecture. 

At the closing programme Elder John 
Boardman, Health, Temperance and 
Publications Director of the Manitoba-
Saskatchewan Conference, awarded 55 
graduation certificates to students and 
eight interim home nutritionist certifi-
cates to workers of the school. 

The school was directed by Mrs. Bon-
nie Wilson, a home nutritionist and 
member of the Regina church. 

More than 30 workers assisted in reg-
istration of students, providing cooking 
demonstrations, working in the kitchen 
and marking student's homework. 

Similar cooking schools are being 
planned as a followup to all future evan-
gelistic crusades in Regina. 

For further information please con-
tact: Dennis Wilson, Correspondent, 
Regina SDA Church. 

Children for Jesus 
In a very special service at the Saint 

Walburg church, five children were dedi-
cated to the Lord by Elder Donald Mac-
Ivor and assisted by John Reiter. In 
response to their own commitment Larry 
and Dorothy McNaughton presented to 
the Lord their three children Sarah 
Eileen, Marilyn June, and Kelly James, 
while Sister Darlene Kivimaa brought 
her two children Kelly Anne, and Shawn 
Harold. 

May the Lord bless these family units 
as they continue their building for eter-
nity. 

—Robert Schafer 

	iflOUEITEIST CLIFITACT 	
IF YOU'RE SINGLE, 18 or older, and a 

Seventh-day Adventist, maybe we're for you! 
We're ADVENTIST CONTACT and we do 
exactly what the name implies—put Adventist 
singles in contact with other Adventist singles on 
the basis of computer-matched interests and 
attitudes. To widen your circle of friends, write to 
ADVENTIST CONTACT, P.O. Box 4250, 
Takoma Park, MD 20012. 

All sincere Adventists are familiar with 
"Maranatha", the password of the early 
Christians. But until the afternoon of 
Sabbath the 5th of December, 1981, I 
had not heard of "Parousia". 

Parousia is a Greek word used in the 
New Testament which means the Lord is 
coming in glory. This is the name chosen 
by the newly inaugurated joint Path-
finder's Club of the Lasalle and Point 
St. Charles churches in the Montreal Dis-
trict. 

Historically, the two churches share a 
common root — formed in the same year 
as offshoots of the Westmount Church 
— and a joint club was welcome to both 
churches. 

After the National Anthem, a brief 
history of the formation of the new club 
was given. Parousia was born out of the 
hard work of the club directors — J. 
Loobie, Yvette Garvey and Michael 
Adams — with a great deal of help from 
the Westmount Club. 

The solemn charge, inaugurating the 
new club, was given by Elder Janzen, 
the new Canadian Union Youth Direc-
tor. The occasion was highlighted by a 
candle-light ceremony, signifying the 
light to he carried around the world. 

In attendance was Elder Sabot, Presi-
dent of the Quebec Association who 
pronounced the benediction. 

While giving a welcome salute to this 
new "battalion" of dedicated Christian 
soldiers, should all true soldiers of the 
cross not join hands in proclaiming the 
good news of the glorious appearing 
soon, of our Lord and Saviour? 

D. Yeboah, Correspondent 
Lasalle S.D.A. Church 

uebec Baptism 

The Armagh Company had their first baptism with 
Pastor Morosoli, above and candidate. Many came 
to witness the rite from St. Henry and Quebec City. 
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Robert Samms Accepts 
Pastorate of Edmonton's 

Bethel Church 
The members of the Bethel Church en-

thusiastically welcomed their new pastor and 
his family on Sabbath, November 21 when 
he was formally introduced to the congre-
gation by Elder H.S. Larsen—President of 
the Alberta Conference. 

Pastor Robert O.A. Samms, his wife, 
Pamela, and four children come to us from 
Montreal, Quebec. 

The Bethel Church, which is situated in 
Edmonton West, was organized in February, 
1980 with a membership of thirty and is a 
rapidly growing church. The believers meet 
at the Ebenezer United Church which is 
usually filled to capacity for Sabbath worship. 

In welcoming Pastor Samms, Elder Larsen 
wished him God's blessings and a bouquet of 
red roses was presented to Mrs. Samms. 

Michael T. Sylvan, Correspondent 
Bethel Church 

Pathfinders: The Calgary Foothills 
Club is putting together a scrapbook on 
the history of the club. If you were 
associated with the club in any way 
during the past 25 years we would like 
to hear from you. Please contact Dawn 
Welch, 2705 Centre St. North, Calgary, 
Alberta T2E 2V5. 	 2-4 

WEDDINGS 
HUDKINS — KLESS 

This was a wedding with 
double blessing as the engaged 
pair chose to commit them-
selves in baptism in Englishman 
River at Parksville, British Col-
umbia, the week previous to 
exchanging matrimonial vows 
and desiring God's blessing 
upon their lives and Christian 
home. 

The bride is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. L. Kless, Quali-
cum; and the groom, the son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Hudkins, 
Parksville. 

Evelyn and Kevin made their 
pledges to each other and the 
Lord, on August 16, 1981 be-
fore Pastor Lynn Baerg, of the 
Victoria Seventh-Day Adventist 
Church, their parents and fam-
ilies and many friends. 

Ev and Key are presently in 
Calgary, Alberta, studying in 
the medical field, and classical 
piano. 

Alex Ramsay, Director 
Department of Communication 

OBITUARIES 
BALLARD — Clayton Darling 
Mae Milian Ballard died sud-
denly on November 15, 1981. 
He is survived by his mother, 
Ada Smith and step-father 
Stuart Smith, New Westminster; 
brother Bruce, Vernon, B.C.; 
sister, Dolores Horst, New-
bury Park, California; several 
nieces and nephews. Funeral 
service took place on Thurs-
day, November 19 at Royal 
Oak Woodlawn-Bowell Chapel 
with Pastor George MacLean 
officiating. Interment was at 
Ocean-View Burial Park. 

ERICKSON — David August 
Erickson was born May 17, 
1928 in Stettler, Alberta, and 
passed to his rest November 2, 
1980, in Creston, British Col-
umbia. Dave lived in Stettler 
where he and his wife, Flor- 

ence Elizabeth Long farmed for 
many years. In 1973 he and 
his wife and son, Larry, moved 
to Lacombe. From there the 
Ericksons moved to Creston in 
1975 to own and operate the 
Erickson Backhoe Service. 

Dave Erickson left to mourn 
his wife Florence, son Larry, 
his mother Mrs. Stella Erick-
son, one brother and two sis-
ters. Dave was laid to rest in 
the Creston Forest Lawn Ceme-
tery in the blessed hope of our 
Lord's soon return. 

Al Reimche,Pastor, 
Creston, B.C. 

GRAHAM — William A. Gra-
ham was born in Vernon, British 
Columbia, October 6, 1938 and 
passed to his rest suddenly 
September 24, 1981 in Phoenix, 
Arizona. Funeral services were 
conducted by Pastor Edward 
Stewart in the Grandview Flats 
Church with interment in the 
Grandview Flats Cemetery. 

Bill grew up in the Grand-
view Flats area. He attended 
the church school for his ele-
mentary education, going on to 
Canadian Union College, Walla 
Walla College and La Sierra 
College. In 1961 he married 
Donna Rasmussen of Vernon, 
later moving to Seattle and 
then to Phoenix. 

Bill will be greatly missed by 
his wife Donna, his four sons, 
his parents Winnie and Bill 
Graham, his three sisters and 
nieces, nephews and many, 
many friends. 

Eleanor Bergey, 
Communication Secretary, 

Grandview Church 

HOLLAND — Lydia Holland 
was born in Poland on June 14, 
1889, and passed away on No-
vember 17, 1981 at Vernon, 
B.C. Mourning the loss of a 
very dear mother are five 
children, many grandchildren 
and loyal friends. Mrs. Holland 
loved reading the Bible and she 
rests in the promise of Jesus, 
that: "He who eats my flesh 
and drinks my blood has eter-
nal life; and I will raise him  

up on the last day". The inter-
ment took place at Pleasant 
Valley Cemetery with Pastor 
H. H. Heghesan officiating. 

H. H. Heghesan, Pastor, 
Vernon S.D.A. Church 

HOLLAND — Margaret Eliza-
beth Holland was born in Wey-
burn, Saskatchewan on October 
29, 1919 to Ernest and Annie 
Gauley. She died November 3, 
1981, in the hope of seeing 
Jesus when He returns. 

In 1941 Margaret married 
Edward Holland and in 1942 
she became a member of the 
Seventh-Day Adventist Church. 

Besides her husband, those 
mourning her death are her 
daughter, Cathy Warner of 
Kamloops, B.C., her son Gary, 
of Clinton, B.C., her mother of 
Vancouver, two sisters, six 
grandchildren, and many rela-
tives and friends. 

G. Smedley 

JONES — William John Jones 
was born in Moose Jaw, Sas-
katchewan, November 23, 1913 
and went to his rest October 1, 
1981 in Thunder Bay, Ontario. 

He will be sadly missed by 
his wife Myrtle, sons; Lynn 
and Maurice, daughters; Bar-
bara and Gayle, and ten 
grandchildren. 

Funeral services in the Jen-
kins Funeral Home were con-
ducted by Pastor D. J. Donesky, 
assisted by Dr. Agnew John-
ston. Brother Bill rests in 
Thunder Bay's Broadway Av-
enue Cemetery. 

D. J. Donesky, Pastor 
Thunder Bay 

SAYLER — Emily Sayler was 
born in Emery, South Dakota, 
November 12, 1901 and passed 
to her rest in Creston, British 
Columbia, July 17, 1981. 

In 1909 she and her parents 
moved to Bow Island, Alberta. 
She and Conrad Sayler were 
married October 26, 1922 and 
moved to Beiseker where they 
farmed until 1941 when they 
moved back to Calgary. In 
1965 they retired to Wynndel, 
B.C. 

Mrs. Sayler is survived by 
her husband Conrad, four 
daughters: Adline Lynn, Kelow-
na, B.C.; Doris Roth and Verda 
Teale, both of Aloha, Oregon; 
Lorena Pajon, Rohnert Park, 
California; fifteen grandchild-
ren and nineteen great-grand-
children; two brothers and four 
sisters. 

Mrs. Sayler was laid to rest 
in the Creston Forest Lawn 
Cemetery where she awaits the 
call of the Lifegiver. 

Al Reimche, Pastor 
Creston, B.C. 

SHARPE — Charles Sharpe 
was born in Halifax, Nova Sco-
tia, where, on July 29, 1981, at 
age 70 he suddenly passed to 
his rest. 

He is survived by his wife 
Winnifred, a son Edwin, Castle-
gar, B.C.; four daughters, 
Kathleen Hartling, Montreal; 
Charlene Beanlands, Sackville, 
N.S.; Carolyn Pierce, Five 
Islands Lake, N.S.; Elaine Nep-
juk, Timberlea, N.S., and ten 
grandchildren. Funeral service 
was conducted by Pastor Jim 
Ryan at the Halifax Church, 
with burial at the Tantallon 
S.D.A. Church cemetery where 
he awaits the call of the Life-
giver. 

E. V. Richards, Pastor 

BIRTHS 
BORDER — Daniel and Gay-
lene (nee Krenzler) of Portland, 
Oregon thank God for the pre-
cious gift of a son, Jonathan 
Daniel, born October 3, 1981. 

DASSENKO — William and 
Donna Lee (nee Krenzler) are 
happy to announce the birth of 
their son Peter William on De-
cember 10, 1981 at the Port-
land Adventist Medical Center 
in Portland, Oregon. 

REID—Karlyne and Rupert are 
pleased to announce the birth 
of their 5th child, a son, Jason 
Alton, on December 12, 1981 
at Etobicoke General Hospital, 
Toronto. 
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ADVERTISEMENTS Change of Address For CANADIAN ADVENTIST MESSENGER 

(Be sure to include Postal Code) 

Name 

Old Address 

Postal Code 

New Address 

Postal Code 

Include BOTH old and new addresses AND postal codes 
Mail to: Your Local Conference Office 

Change of address may require up to six weeks. 

Advertising Rates: 50 words or less-
$7.50 per issue, 150 each additional 
word; $10.00 out of Canada, 200 each 
additional word. Display advertising-
$7.00 per column inch; $8.00 out of 
Canada. 1/4  page ad - $55.00; 1/2  page 
ad $95.00; 1 full page ad $175.00. 
$150.00 extra per colour. Add 20% 
extra for out of Canada ads. Ten per 
cent discount for three or more con-
secutive insertions without copy 
changes. No advertising will be 
accepted unless cash accompanies 
copy. Send all advertising to your 
local conference for approval. 
Note: The Canadian Adventist Mes-
senger does not accept any responsi- 
bility for categorical or typographical 
errors nor for dissatisfaction or mis-
representation arising from any ad-
vertisement. 

We still have a few hundred piano 
books left. $18.50, six large books. 
Learn to play for church—small and/or 
large meetings. Geared to present 
hymnal. Order or request brochure. 
Star Music, R. 3, Box 227-A, Phenix 
City, AL 36867. 	 2-4 

WE ARE GROWING—Our services 
now include TRAVEL: (worldwide) 
Uniglobe Lacombe Travel Ltd., 4915 
50th Ave., Box 1510, Lacombe, Alta. 
TOC 1S0, Telephone (403)782-6160. 
REAL ESTATE: (North America) 
Century 21 Lacombe Agencies Ltd., 
4705-49C Avenue, Box 1360, Lacombe, 
Alta. TOC ISO (403)782-7166. IN-
SURANCE: (Alberta residents only) 
Lacombe Agencies Ltd., 4705-49C 
Avenue, Box 1360, Lacombe, Alta. 
TOC ISO (403)782-3344. 

Planning a vacation or business 
trip, buying or selling real estate, in 
need of insurance (auto, farm, dwelling, 
commercial, aviation)? Call Don Krause 
or one of our fully qualified staff. We 
will endeavour to give you our "personal 
attention" service. 

Thank you for your past business. It 
is our hope that we will be able to help 
more of you in the near future. After 
hour phone numbers for Real Estate 
only: Brian Krause (403)783-6733, 
Clayton Stanwick (403)783-6762, 
Doug Tetz (403)782-2880, Don 
Krause, Manager (403)783-6733. 

Why suffer cold, aches & pains?—
Enjoy healthiest climate year round in 
beautiful Arizona — city between 
Phoenix and Tucson. Lake, golf, tennis. 
Good size building lot, underground 
services, ample water, clear title. Enjoy 
fresh garden produce year round. Good 
investment only $6500 U.S. Write 
Lange, Rugg Rd., Site 7-9, R.R. 5, 
Vernon, B.C. V IT 61.8. 	2-4 

Adventist Bed & Breakfast Travel 
Service is expanding nationwide. If you 
are a private homeowner and would 
welcome Adventist travelers into your 
home for a small fee, contact: Adventist 
Bed & Breakfast Travel Service, 580 
Seaborg St., Turlock, CA 95380. 2-4  

"A Light in the Peace" is a missionary 
book and Investment project giving 
S.D.A. History of the Peace River 
District from 1918-1980. Many pictures 
and human interest stories of faith and 
victory. $6 each. Contact Mrs. A. 
Albersworth, Box 57, Bluesky, Alberta 
TOH OJO. 	 1-21 

For Sale — Hammond Spinet Organ 
(electric) with bench, model M-2, two 
keyboards with full octave pedals, 
beautiful professional tone quality, oak 
housing, excellent condition, ideal for 
home or church. For information con-
tact Mrs. Ruth Miller, 4374 Laburnum 
Avenue, Powell River, British Columbia 
V8A 4M6. Phone (604)483-9480. 

2-4 

For Sale-2 bedroom house on 
large fenced lot in Armstrong, 
B.C. Some fruit trees. Natural 
Gas. Church nearby. School 
bus to Grade 10 Church School. 
Priced at $54,000. Some assum-
able mortgage, F. F. Beckholt, 
R.R. ;3, Armstrong, B.C. Phone 
(604) 546-6275. 	2— 18 

- _7) 
or' 	 - • e ay TAPE MINISTRY 

WRITE FOR 	BOX 11E7 0105. ALBERTA TOM IPO 

T AFIRE(LEIST OVER 50 SPEAKERS ON CASSETTE 
ID Hillary 14031 556-6256 

Tape-of-the-Month Club — Each 
month you automatically receive cassette 
tapes with new inspiring messages. An 
excellent aid to personal growth. 12 
tapes-one each month including postage 
$36.00. Tapes are a spiritual treat for 
yourself and also make excellent gifts 
for any occasion. Write us today. 

Director of Staff Development and 
In-Service Education Needed—The 
Facility - Park Manor Personal Care 
Home is a 100 bed extended care centre 
located in the Transcona suburb of 
Winnipeg. It employs approximately 
120 full and part-time staff and incor-
porates an active nursing program. Five 
S.D.A. churches and a ten grade church 
school are located in the city. The 
Position - Reporting to the Admin-
istrator, the incumbent will initiate and 
coordinate continuing programmes of 
staff development and education with 
emphasis on accredited programs of 
patient care. A nursing aide certificate 
programme will be offered jointly with 
the local community college. Qualifi-
cations - Eligibility for registration 
with the Manitoba Association of 
Registered Nurses is required. An 
undergraduate degree, preferably in 
nursing, with well developed communi-
cation skills is desirable. Preference 
will be given to applicants with a com-
bination of clinical and teaching experi-
ence. Apply in confidence, including a 
current curriculum vitae to: William M. 
Olson, Administrator, 301 Redonda 
St., Winnipeg, Manitoba R2C 1L7. 
Phone (204)222-3251. 	3-4 

Conference Directory 
CANADIAN UNION CONFERENCE - J.W. 

Wilson, President; P.F. Lemon. Secretary; N.W. 
Klam, Treasurer; 1148 King Street East, 
Oshawa, Ontario LIH 1H8. 

ALBERTA CONFERENCE - H.S. Larsen, Presi-
dent: C. Patterson, Secretary-Treasurer; Box 
5007, Red Deer, Alberta T4N 6A1. 

BRITISH COLUMBIA CONFERENCE - G.E. 
Maxson, President; G.D. DeBoer, Secretary-
Treasurer; Box I COO. Abbotsford. B.C. V2S-
4P5. 

MANITOBA - SASKATCHEWAN CONFER-
ENCE - D.M. Maclvor, President; G.R.J. 
Gray, Secretary-Treasurer; 1004 Victoria Ave., 
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan S7N OZ8. 

MARITIME CONFERENCE - L.G. Lowe, Presi-
dent; E.E. Littman, Secretary-Treasurer; 121 
Salisbury Rd., Moncton, N.B. EIE 1A6. 

ONTARIO CONFERENCE - G.W. Morgan, Pres-
dent; T. McLeary, Secretary; M.D. Suiter, 
Treasurer; Box 520, Oshawa, Ontario LIH 
1H8. 

QUEBEC S.D.A. CHURCH ASSOCIATION -
C. Sabot, President; T.W. Staples, Secretary-
Treasurer; 940 Ch. Chambly, Longueuil, 
Quebec J4H 3M3. 

S.D.A. CHURCH IN NEWFOUNDLAND AND 
LABRADOR -G.D. Karst, President; R.L. 
Coolen, Secretary-Treasurer, 106 Freshwater 
Road. St. John's, Newfoundland AIC 2N8. 

Health Care 
Institutions and 

Retirement Homes 

NORTH YORK BRANSON HOSPITAL 
555 Finch Ave. W., Willowdale, Ont. M2R INS 

SHERWOOD PARK NURSING HOME 
2020 Brentwood Blvd.. Sherwood Park, Alberta 
T8A OX I 

PARK MANOR PERSONAL CARE HOME 
301 Redonda Street, Winnipeg, Man. R2C 1L7 

SUNNYSIDE NURSING HOME 
2200 St. Henry Ave., Saskatoon, Sask. S7M OP5 

SWIFT CURRENT NURSING HOME 
700 Aberdeen Street. Swift Current. Sask. 
S9H 3E3 

WEST PARK MANOR PERSONAL CARE HOME 
3199 Grant Avenue, Winnipeg, Man. R3R 1X2 

KINGSWAY PIONEER HOME 
1250 King Street East, Oshawa. Ont. LIH 132 

KENNEBEC MANOR 
475 Woodward Ave., Saint John, N.B. E2K 4N1 

ADVENTIST BOOK CENTRES 
2015-39th Ave. N.E. 
Calgary, Alberta, T2E 6R7 

Box 1000 
Abbotsford, B.C., V2S 4P5 

Box 398 
1156 King Street East 
Oshawa, Ontario L1H 7L5 

Legal Directory 
For the information of members and friends who wish 
to remember the Church and its institutions in pre-
paring wills and legacies. 

ALBERTA CONFERENCE CORPORATION of 
the Seventh-day Adventist Church - Box 5007, 
Red Deer, Alberta T4N 6A1. 

THE BRITISH COLUMBIA CORPORATION of 
the Seventh-day Adventist Church - P.O. Box 
1000. Abbotsford. B.C.. V2S 4P5 

MANITOBA CONFERENCE CORPORATION 
of the Seventh-day Adventist Church - 1004 
Victoria Avenue. Saskatoon, Saskatchewan, 
S7N OZ8 

MARITIME CONFERENCE CORPORATION 
)1 the Se,cmh dal Ad, emist Church. Inc. - 121 
Salhbun, Road. Moncton. N.B. El E I A6. 

ONTARIO CONFERENCE CORPORATION of 
the Seventh-day Adventist Church - P.O. Box 
520. Oshawa, Ontario. LIH 7M1 

SASKATCHEWAN CONFERENCE CORPOR-
ATION of the Seventh-day Adventist Church -
1004 Victoria Avenue. Saskatoon, Saskatche-
wan, S7N OZ8 

SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTIST CHURCH IN 
CANADA - 1148 King Street East. Oshawa, 
Ontario. LIH IH8 

SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTIST CHURCH in 
Newfoundland and Labrador. Inc. - 106 Fresh-
water Road, St. John's, Nfld., AIC 2N8 

SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTIST CHURCH-
Quebec Conference, or Eglise Adventiste du 
Septieme Jour - Federation du Quebec - 940 
Ch. Chambly. Longueuil. Quebec, J4H 3M3 

CANADIAN UNION COLLEGE 
College Heights, Alberta, TOC OZO 

KINGSWAY COLLEGE 
P.O. Box 605, Oshawa, Ontario, LIH 7M6 

Institutions 
CANADIAN UNION COLLEGE 

College Heights, Alberta. TOC OZO 
KINGSWAY COLLEGE 

P.O. Box 605. Oshawa, Ontario, LIH 7M6 
CHRISTIAN RECORD BRAILLE FOUNDA- 

TION - P.O. Box 784, Parksville. B.C. 
FAITH FOR TODAY FOUNDATION 

1148 King Street East, Oshawa. Ont. Lift INS 
THE VOICE OF PROPHECY FOUNDATION 

1148 King Street East, Oshawa, On. LIH IH8 
IT IS WRITTEN FOUNDATION 

1148 King Street East. Oshawa. Ont., L I H I H8 

ADVENTIST RADIO AND TELEVISION SERV-
ICES - 5000 Dufferin St., Unit N, Downsview, 
Ont. M3H 5T5 

Conference Editors 
ALBERTA 	 L. Neal 
BRITISH COLUMBIA 	 A. Ramsay 
MAN -SASK 	 D.M. Maclvor 
MARITIME 	 L. Lowe 
NEWFOUNDLAND 	 G.D. Karst 
ONTARIO 	 W.J. Clemons 
QUEBEC 	 C. Sabot 

Messenger Deadlines 

Date of Issue February 18 
Deadline for copy January 19 

Date of Issue March 4 
Deadline for copy February 2 
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000 000 

Now when you give 
to your Adventist College 
it means twice as much. 

Remember the Adventist education 
you received? 

It was, and still is, an education 
unlike any other education in the world. 

And if there were ever a time you 
seriously thought of giving something back 
to your college ... it's now. 

Because every dollar your alma mater 
collects beyond last year's total intake will 
be matched. 

Matched dollar for dollar. Check for 
check. 

This is all made possible by a fund 
comprised of contributions by a group of 
dedicated Seventh-day Adventists. The 
fund is called BECA—Business Executives' 
Challenge to Alumni. 

So if your college receives $6,000 
more than last year, it gets an additional 
$6,000 free. 

If it collects $15,000 more, it gets 
another $15,000! 

"Challenges" such as BECA have 
already proven to be successful in schools 
like The University of Pennsylvania, The 
University of Chicago, and Rider College,  

just to name a few. So if it worked for 
them, it can certainly work for Canadian 
Union College, Oakwood College, Walla 
Walla College and the eight other Adventist 
Colleges and Universities listed below. 

So the time to make your unrestricted 
contribution is now. 

Here, 
match my dollars! 

Name 	 

Address 	 

City 	  

State 	 Zip 	  

College 	  

Class of 	 Amount $ 	 
Please complete and mail, with your check, 

to Canadian Union College. 

Support Your Adventist College 
Now when you give, it means twice as much. 

Andrews University, Berrien Springs, Ml 49104. Atlantic Union College, South Lancaster, MA 01561 • Canadian Union College, College Heights, 
Alberta, Canada TOC OZO • Columbia Union College, Takoma Park, MD 20912. Loma Linda University Loma Linda, CA 92354 Oakwood College, 

Huntsville, AL 35806- Pacific Union College, Angwin Nappa County CA 94508• Southern Missionary College, Collegedale, TN 37315 
• Southwestern Adventist College, Keene, TX 76059. Union College, Lincoln, NE 68506. Walla Walla College, College Place, WA 99324. 
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